	Sutton School Committee

Sutton, Massachusetts 01590


The Sutton School Committee met in Room 1A of the Sutton Municipal Center on Monday, December 8th, 2008.

School Committee Members present at the meeting were Mr. Paul Brennan, Chair, Ms. Liisa Locurto, Vice-chair, and Ms. Pamela Beaton Graves.

Administrators present at the meeting were Dr. Cecilia Di Bella, Superintendent, Ms. Susan Rothermich, Business Manager, Mr. Gerard Goyette, Acting Middle School Principal, Mr. Paul Daigle, High School Principal.
Others present – Raymond Magner, Student Representative, Mr. Mark Smith, Music Director.

Agenda Item 1 – Call to Order

Mr. Brennan called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m. 

Agenda Item 2 – Citizen Forum

No one wished to speak.  

Agenda Item 3 – Consent Agenda

In the absence of two Committee members, only the Bill Schedule will be addressed at tonight’s meeting.  Ms. Locurto moved and Ms. Beaton Graves seconded to approve the Bill Schedule dated December 8th, 2008 as presented.

Carried 3/0

Agenda Item 4 – Student Update

Ray Magner, Student Representative, reported the following:

· Sports:  the football team just played the last game of a successful season.  Winter sports are starting up with ‘Meet the coach’ night and try-outs beginning.  

· Extracurricular/Fundraising:  the annual volleyball fund-raising tournament was held successfully on November 25th; with numerous teams participating.  This event is a Senior class fundraiser.  The Senior class Hebert’s candy bar fundraiser has also just ended successfully.  The Junior class has just completed a coffee cake fundraiser, in which more coffee cakes were sold this year than last year.  Many clubs and groups have begun their activities; the French Club recently went on a trip to the Museum of Fine Arts.  Both the Community Service Learning Group and the Student Council have been conducting food drives.  Auditions are going on for the annual Senior Variety Show.  There are three different school band concerts coming up in the next couple of weeks.

Agenda Item 5 – Approval of Out-of-State Band Trip
Mr. Smith presented the details of a band trip to Washington, DC, scheduled for April 3-6th.  The events of the trip would begin with a music festival in Williamsburg, Virginia.  The band is scheduled to play on the steps of the Lincoln Memorial at 1:00 p.m. on April 5th.   There are plans to stop in Philadelphia on the way home.  This trip, which occurs approximately every two years, is a rich, cultural, historical and political experience for the students.  Of the 93 band students, all are currently planning to attend.  The trip will cost about $475 per student.  Students will travel on chartered tour busses with a student: chaperone ratio of 10:1.  

Ms. Locurto moved and Ms. Beaton Graves seconded to approve the band’s trip to Williamsburg, VA and Washington, DC.










Carries 3/0

Agenda Item 6 – Discuss Three-Year Plans for the Middle School and the High School

Mr. Goyette, Acting Principal of the Middle School and Mr. Daigle, Principal of the High School each presented their three-five year plans, which were discussed previously with the school council in preparation for the FY 2010 budget planning.   

Agenda Item 7 – Approve FY 2010-2014 Capital Plan
Ms. Rothermich noted that nothing has changed in the Capital Plan since the last meeting.  

Ms. Locurto moved and Ms. Beaton Graves seconded to approve the FY 2010-2014 Capital Plan as presented.









Carries 3/0

Agenda Item 8 – Review Joint Meeting on Local Revenue Projections 

Dr. Di Bella and Mr. Brennan commented on the December 1st joint meeting with the Board of Selectmen, Finance Committee and School Committee to discuss revenue projections and financial planning in advance of the FY 2010 budget process.  Sutton is experiencing the trickle-down effect of the decreased revenue in the current global, national and local economic crisis.  It remains unclear what effect this will have on Chapter 70 aid in the remainder of FY 2009 but there are signs that if local revenues continue to be off target, further cuts in the FY ’09 state budget may be necessary.  It is also unclear when FY 2010 state aid numbers will be released by the Governor’s office.  The best hope is for no change, but it could be worse than that.  If funding to the town is cut, the school is necessarily affected.  There will be many challenges ahead.  However, the Town Manager reiterated his commitment to take care of town’s assets, including the Simonian Center roof, which will be funded through the capital budget, as money has been set aside for this already.  It will likely be mid-late January before Sutton receives numbers from the State House in terms of the operating budget.  Ms. Locurto clarified that ‘level funding’ really means a cut, as many operating costs go up (heating, labor contracts, health insurance, etc.), so level funding for next year will actually fund less than it does this year.

Discussion ensued about Blackstone Valley Tech; since that program was expanded, more of Sutton’s students are going to BVT and thus, more of Sutton’s dollars are following those students.  Sutton is obligated to fund those students.   

Agenda Item 9 – Discuss FY 2010 Budget Schedule

The Public hearing, which is an opportunity for the public to present other ideas, is currently scheduled for May 4th.  The Committee feels that it should occur earlier, ideally in January, prior to the January 30th budget submission deadline.  The difficulty with the January 30th submission deadline is that the Town will not have a definitive Chapter 70 aid dollar amount from the State yet.  The Committee would like to move the Public Hearing date to March 9th and have an off-site meeting with school administrators in January.  

Agenda Item 10 – Superintendent’s Update
· Dr. Di Bella noted that she has taken the liberty of drafting a letter to Matt Donovan of the Massachusetts School Building Authority (MBSA) in response to proposed changes to its regulations affecting costs eligible for reimbursement.  Under the proposed changes, costs associated with athletic fields would not be eligible for reimbursement.  Water and sewer costs would also be excluded from allowable costs.  This is very critical to Sutton because water to the schools is a big issue.  In addition to her letter, Dr. Di Bella proposes that the School Committee also write a separate letter and possibly ask that the Selectmen write a letter as well.  All letters should be carbon copied to the legislators (Callahan, Frost and Moore).  

· Chain of Lights was an excellent, successful event again this year!  Thanks from Ms. Locurto, co-chair of the event, to all of the many volunteers who helped to make it such a great event; to Dr. Di Bella for spending the entire day greeting everyone and to all other administrators who were there.

· There will be a District Learning Team meeting tomorrow afternoon.

· Town Counsel will present a workshop on the Open Meeting Law tomorrow night at 7:00 p.m. at Town Hall.

· There will be breakfast with Santa at the high school cafeteria on Saturday, December 13th.

· Paul Reville, Massachusetts Secretary of Education, will be speaking at the Blackstone Valley Chamber of Commerce Breakfast at Pleasant Valley County Club on Wednesday, January 14th at 7:30 AM.  Let Dr. Di Bella know if you are interested in attending.

· Finally, in the meeting packet is a copy of the Recommendations from the MA Board of Elementary and Secondary Education’s Task Force on 21st Century Skills. It raises the important question of are we preparing our students for success in an increasingly global, technical society.  
Agenda Item 11 – New Business, Agenda Items, Action Items

The December 22nd School Committee meeting, to discuss policies, has been rescheduled for Monday, January 5th at 6:30 p.m. in the Superintendent’s conference room at the school department.  There will not be a meeting on December 22nd. 

Ms. Locurto offered thanks to all of the student volunteers who helped with the Chain of Lights event, giving up the entire day for the event.  It would not have been nearly so successful without the students who helped and the parents who baked all of the cakes.  Kudos to all!

Agenda Item 12 – Adjourn to Executive Session

At 9:14 p.m., Ms. Mead moved and Ms. Locurto seconded to adjourn the meeting to Executive Session for the purpose of contract negotiations and not return to open meeting.  

Carried 4/0 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Carol S. Colena,  

Recording Secretary 
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